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Dear Parents, 

Bowes Nursery Closure September 2021 

I am writing to everyone who has requested a nursery place for their child at the Bowes nursery in September 2021 

as we unfortunately need to temporarily close the nursery.  

Bowes has been split across two sites (Bowes and Broomfield School) for a number of years but due to being 

unable to secure a lease with Broomfield we have had to arrange for the pupils at Broomfield, known as Bowes 

Southgate Green, to move to the main Bowes site from September 2021. To support this move Broomfield agreed 

in principle for our nursery to be temporarily located at Broomfield to ensure we had enough space for the 

additional pupils.  

Unfortunately, in December Broomfield informed us that they were withdrawing this offer in principle and the 

nursery could not be located at their school. 

We were very disappointed by this news and immediately started to look for other alternatives. We carefully 

considered whether we could reorganise the space at the main Bowes site but this was not possible. We then 

consulted with Enfield to see if they have any space locally where we could relocate the nursery but unfortunately, 

we have been unable to find a suitable site.  

This very disappointing news means that we have no alternative but to close the Bowes nursery from September 

2021.  

I would like to thank you for the interest you have shown in the Bowes nursery and I hope that this will be a 

temporary closure.  

We wish you every success in securing a place for your child at another nursery. 

Kind regards, 

 

Effie Demetriou 

Headteacher 
 


